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$502,500 
Isn’t that a wonderful number?  

This is the amount people have pledged to support the establishment of a Community Bank® in Trentham. 
Many of these pledges have been received in the last couple of weeks since it was decided to launch a campaign 
for a stand-alone Trentham & Districts Community Bank®.  
Congratulations and thanks to everyone who has made a pledge to support ‘our bank’. 

Last month’s Newsletter reported the pledge amount was $400,000+ We are now $100,000 closer to the target 
of $650,000 for our Feasibility Study – pretty good going for a month. 

So far 178 people have made pledges for that magnificent $502,500 total (as at 20 May – closing date for this 
Newsletter) and many others have promised to follow up on the paperwork. We’d love to get lots more people 
involved so that ‘our bank’ has the widest possible ownership by our communities – so that it is truly each and 
everyone’s ‘our bank’. Pledges have come in from people in Blackwood, East Trentham, Fern Hill, Little 
Hampton, Lyonville, Newbury, Spring Hill, Trentham and Tylden; from friends and family far and wide; from 
businesses and traders; from people who want to give their children or grandchildren a continuing link to this 
community; self-managed superannuation funds; from people increasing their earlier pledge; and so many 
people who are just excited about what a Community Bank® can do for our communities.  

The local Community Bank® group (Corina, Georgie, Ian, Sue and me) are very confident that the Trentham 
& Districts Community Bank® will succeed and, although that will be the name on the shopfront, it is 
important to recognise the stake the surrounding towns and districts, each with its own identity, will have in 
‘their bank’ . . . ‘our bank’ . . . ‘everyone’s bank’. 

There’s lots to be done between now and when we open the door to ‘our bank’. Firstly we need to expand the 
existing group into a Steering Committee, and to continue gathering pledges and new banking business (note 
that to open an account with the Trentham & Districts Community Bank® or to transfer your banking you 
should quote our Branch reference number 72102). When we get to the $650,000 ‘trigger point’ we will 
commission an independent Feasibility Study. Everyone who has made a pledge (and others) will be asked to 
participate in the Feasibility Study which, if positive (as we’re sure it will be), will lead to formation of a Board 
and company structure, developing a business plan and a Prospectus. We hope that we will launch our 
Prospectus in October and that’s when we’ll be asking people to convert their pledge into a shareholding in ‘our 
bank’. 
In the short term we can speed up the process by gathering pledges and banking business to reach the $650,000 
target – and we’ll continue seeking pledges right up to the date the Prospectus is issued to maximise community 
ownership of ‘our bank’. We also need people to understand the concept of, and process for developing, a 
Community Bank® so please feel free to discuss with us any questions you might have. If you have already 
made a pledge you should consider yourself ‘part of the team’ and look for opportunities to spread the message. 

The ‘launch’ of the Trentham & Districts Community Bank® campaign at the Farmers Market (15 May) 
drew lots of interest. Several people remarked about how Trentham was booming or about to take-off. Certainly 
with Spudfest, property sales, a re-vamped Trentham website, Buy Local launch, the Cosmo Stables open, 
Chrissy taking over the Hardware store, an extension to the Trentham Hotel, Aussie Home Deliveries opening 
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in Market St, lots of houses being built and new residents (and I hope I haven’t left anything out) it’s a very 
bright and confident start to winter – we almost need a weekly Newsletter to keep up to date! 

Ian MacBean 
 
MORE ON THE COMMUNITY BANK 
1 For more information contact Corina Sabo 5424 1577; Georgie Patterson 5424 1686; Ian Williams 5424 
1199; Sue Bruton 5424 1836; or Ian MacBean 5424 1727 We’d love to talk with you about this great project 
which we are confident will succeed – so please talk with us and be part of ‘our bank’. 

2 Pledge forms and collection boxes are available at the Trentham Newsagency; Trentham Supermarket; 
Trentham Petrol and Stuff; Tylden Store; the Pig & Whistle Hotel East Trentham, Lerdies in Blackwood, the 
Radio Springs Hotel in Lyonville and shortly at the Trentham Golf Club. Pledges can also be returned via PO 
Box 166, Trentham 3458 
3 We’re very conscious that everyone wants to know when? and where?  
We’d love to be able to answer these questions but we can’t at this stage.  
We’ve got a process to go through that protects the interests of everyone involved and the only thing we can all 
do in the short term is get our pledge tally up to the Feasibility Study ‘trigger’ as soon as possible. So, if we can 
reach our $650,000 target asap we can shorten the process. Then, assuming we get the green light from the 
Feasibility Study, we will form the Board and company structure, develop our business plan and Prospectus. 
We plan to launch the Prospectus in October and then raise the capital funding necessary to build and staff the 
Bank. That will be the other stage when you and everyone can accelerate the time scale. If everything goes to 
plan, and we can save a week or so getting to our pledge target and in raising our capital, we should have 
construction of ‘our bank’ well underway before the end of this year. 
While we have had discussions with property owners in the commercial centre of Trentham, until we form a 
Board with legal status we can’t negotiate or sign any contracts, so we are unable to advise the likely location 
for ‘our bank’. We’ll let you know as soon as we can – and I assure you we’re as anxious as you are to get a 
sign up saying “we’ve got our site – here it is’. Won’t that be a great day in Trentham? 

 
Town square games, Sat. 15 May The local Community Bank® group    Pledge talk 
 

 
“BUY LOCAL” 

Buy Local Campaign Reminder! 
An invitation to all who could not 
attend the recent Trentham Buy 
Local launch evening, to participate 
in the Buy Local Hepburn project 
and Online Business Directory. 
 There is no cost to be included.  It is 
an exciting new project which local 
business and tourism groups have 
been developing with Hepburn Shire 

Council in recent months. These 
projects present an exciting 
opportunity to grow your business 
and we encourage you to be an 
active participant in both the Buy 
Local Project and the Online 
Business Directory. 
For further information please 
contact Sandy on Mob: 0405 032 
566 or 
sandy@sandycmarketing.com 
(Trentham Buy Local Coordinator 
on behalf the Trentham Business 
Tourism Group) 
 

 
 

FROM THE EDITOR 
Thanks to all those who provided 
submissions before the deadline, it is 
important and in order to get it out 
on time, we are going to have to 
keep to our deadline (20th of the 
month) and we ask all "submitters" 
to comply with this. 
The new www.trentham.org.au  
website is now up and running, and 
back issues of this Newsletter are 
also available there under "News & 
Events". The current edition will be 
published there as soon as it is 
available.  We will shortly be 
implementing the previous system 
whereby subscribers are notified 



when a new Newsletter becomes 
available on the website. Any local 
business can have their details listed 
along with a logo or photo; just send 
the details to 
ianlyn@internode.on.net  
 
And if you can think of information 
that would be useful to appear on 
this website please let me know.  
Thankyou, Editor. 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

TRENTHAM 
SUSTAINABILITY GROUP 

Have you ever walked along the 
beach and turned to see your 
footprints meandering through the 
sand?  This is one type of footprint 
we leave.  Our ecological footprint is 
the amount of resources consumed 
and waste produced by every activity 
we undertake.  In Victoria, the 
average person requires 6.8 hectares 
of land to sustain their lifestyle.  If 
everyone lived this way we’d need 
four Earths to support ourselves! 

The largest contributor to our 
ecological footprint is carbon 
dioxide emissions from fossil fuels, 
in other words our carbon footprint.  
Carbon dioxide or CO2 is one of the 
main greenhouse gases and 
Australian households produce an 
average of 14 tonnes each year, 
mainly through burning fossil fuels 
to generate electricity and power 
vehicles. 

By calculating your carbon footprint 
and looking at ways of using energy 
better you can help to reduce global 
warming and save money! 

The Carbon Rationing Action 
Group (CRAG) is a volunteer group 
who can visit you and calculate your 
carbon emissions using your energy 
bills, car and aeroplane usage and 
the amount of waste you generate.  
They will then suggest where 
savings can be made and offer tips 
on reducing energy use. 

For more information or to sign up 
for a free visit contact Dallas 
Kinnear on 5348 4099 or 
0439 988 056 or 
dallaskinnear@bigpond.com or 
contact Zdena Schwangmeier on 
0428 587 600 or 
zdanas@mmnet.com.au. 

ALL WELCOME to join our group.  
Meetings are held 1st Monday each 
month at Railway Station (see 
Coming Events)   
 

SPUDFEST NEWS (STOP 
PRESS!) 

A Spudtastic weekend had by all! 
The Spudfest was a spudtactular 
success. The Opening night kicked 
off the weekend with approximately 
100 attendees being treated to 
excellent music by various members 
of the Walsh family including Tom 
Walsh  and two of his grandchildren, 
'Grace & Lily'. The contemporary 
dance by Kate Skully wowed the 
locals with something new for 
Trentham.  Kirk's potato cookbook  
'not the humble potato' titled 'A 
Taste of Trentham' was launched and 
copies of which sold like hotcakes 
throughout the weekend.  Councilor 
Sebastian Klein attended wearing an 
excellent jacket made out of spud 
bags by Helen McRae.  Thank you to 
the TCCC who supplied the 
beautiful and hearty spud styled 
finger food. 
 Saturday we baked in the sunshine 
as the street was closed off, thanks to 
the CFA trucks, for Spudtastic 
Games activities.  There was music, 
fun, games, entertainment and 
laughter ringing out across the day as 
several thousand people descended 
on Trentham for a great day out.  
Who would have believed you could 
have so much fun with the humble 
potato.  Every child went home with 
a smile on their face after having a 
go at either spinning the spud wheel, 
smashing the spud, spud hand ball, 

having their face painted by Rose 
Wilson, the great wall of spud art, 
creating spud characters or through 
joining in with Twiggy for the spud 
sack race or the spud & spoon race .  
Great prizes where given out for all 
of the games and no one went home 
empty handed.  The town square was 
buzzing with the spud growers very 
happy with their spud sales.  The 
baked potato oven was struggling to 
keep up the supply to the hungry 
spudfest attendees. 
Spud hut tours were a sell out 
success and any one who attended 
these enjoyed the banter between 
'Mrs Elliot' and the 'spud digger 
character on board' who shared 
stories of what life was like for the 
real spud diggers.  Music at various 
venues around town was a great hit 
also. 
The Spudtactular dinner held on 
Saturday night was sold out weeks in 
advance.  The room was a buzz right 
from the start and the energy, noise, 
dancing and fun continued to grow 
throughout the night as dinner 
guests were treated to top class 
entertainment by the band Devilish 
Mary and amazing potato dishes.  
The night was a roaring success all 
round.   I believe some people have 
booked a ticket for next years dinner 
already!  
 Market day on Sunday was 
overflowing with lots of people from 
out of town who were there to see 
'just what this thing called the The 
Great Trentham Spudfest was all 
about'. 
 A huge thank you to everyone from 
Trentham and the surrounding areas 
who helped over the weekend and 
most importantly for coming along 
and supporting this great event as 
well as celebrating the strong and 
positive spirit of Trentham. 
The Spudfest is on track to becoming 
a major event on the tourism 
calendar for Victoria in future years.  
Save the website as a favourite so 
that you can keep an eye on what is 
coming up for next years program 
www.trenthamspudfest.org.au 
 

 
TRENTHAM STATION 

Painting of the Trentham Historical 
Station has been underway over the 
last few weeks with the completion 

 
Jane and Clyve who compile the 
weather report for us apologise for 
not being able to give us the April 
weather report; they are currently 
in the U.S. and were unable to 
access their computers to get the 
final 10 days of April that were 
needed for the report. They will 
give us April and May in next 
months Newsletter. 



of the work unfortunately held up by 
Trentham’s weather. 
The work has proceeded very well, 
with the station and surrounds now 
looking wonderful. 
We would like to acknowledge the 
assistance of the Hepburn Shire 
Council in funding this work. In 
addition the generosity of Haymes 
Paints in Bendigo in providing the 
paint for the external painting at a 
special community rate has enabled 
us the undertake more than we 
originally anticipated. Thanks to 
Sam and Kevin from Paintright 
Bendigo. 
 
Trentham Hardware assisted with 
paint for the work in the Meeting 
Room and we are appreciative of 
Peter and Sharon for this. 
The excellent work of the painting 
crew from R&P Painting Services of 
Denver is also greatly appreciated. 
 
FRIENDS OF THE STATION 

A atre for your diary – Sunday 27 
June  at 11.30am at the Railway 
Station meeting room.             
This is the date we have set for all 
people interested in becoming a 
friend of the Trentham Station – 
your Station. Please your ideas for 
the short, medium and long term use 
of the station. Any idea is worthy of 
discussion. 
Remember to share the date with 
your friends who may also be 
interested in becoming a “friend”. 
We have just received a glowing 
report from Vic11:43 PMrack, the 
owners of the Station who said our 
Station and precinct is ‘one of the 
best preserved stations around’. 
The station is a Trentham asset and 
icon, certainly worth retaining for all 
of us now and in the future to enjoy, 
but it does need your help. 
Please come along on Sunday 27th 
June and share your ideas with us. 
(This is market day for those who 
may not have been for some time). 
Our meeting will be followed by 
light refreshments. 
For further information or 
enquiries: Ross Urquhart 5424 
1509 or Gwenda Dickins 5424 
1611 at Petrol & Stuff (the Servo). 
 

Cool Country Aperitifs 

The Cool Country Aperitifs (Get-
togethers) started 4 years ago, 
mainly with those people operating 
businesses or working in the Cool 
Country area. This included 
Trentham, East Trentham, Tylden, 
Blackwood, Musk, Bullarto, 
Springhill, Lyonville, Newbury, 
Glenlyon and later extended to 
Kyneton and Woodend. 
The then monthly gatherings at 
various venues, showcased B&B 
properties  as well as others and gave  
an insight into businesses operating 
in these areas, and provided a social 
basis for networking and meeting 
people involved in the Cool Country. 
 
This progressed  to an open 
invitation to those who were 
passionate  about this unique region 
and included new and prospective 
residents as well as those entrenched 
in the area. 
We visited various B&Bs, Wadham 
Park, Noahs Inn Tylden, The 
Cosmopolitan, Gold St Studios, 
Montecute Cidery, Wallaby Creek, 
The Nutty Orchard and many others. 
Our aperitif group meets from 5.30 – 
7.30pm, usually on a Thursday night, 
with BYO glasses, drinks and a 
small plate of nibbles. We have 
made it easy so that it does not 
matter if 5 or 100 people turn up and 
there is no need to reply to the email 
received. 
A decision has been made to meet 
quarterly ( we are all so busy) and if 
you wish to be on THE list please 
send details to Carol,  
feldspar@iprimus.com.au  and we 
will include you. 
Our next get-together is on Thursday 
24th June and hosted by Ellie and 
Allen Young at Gold Street Studios, 
700 James Lane Trentham East 
(opposite the Pig and Whistle)  
Please feel free to come and enjoy 
the company and we all look forward 
to meeting any newcomers.  
 

PEACE MEDITATION 
It is not only a good way to start the 
week, but also a learning experience 
and an opportunity to share some of 
our concerns and some of the good 
news happening locally and 
worldwide. If you don’t think you 
have any experience in meditating, 
you might discover that it is not such 

a strange practice after all. And if 
you are experienced, you might still 
find something new and you might 
be able to contribute from your 
experience as well. We are a very 
small number and newcomers are 
very welcome.  
Every Monday morning, with short 
breaks in the holidays, from 9 –
10pm, Uniting Church Hall, cnr 
Market and Camp Streets. 
Information: Trentham 
Neighbourhood Centre, 54241354, 
convenor: Henk Bak 54241702 

 
TRENTHAM FILM SOCIETY 

The Film Society aims to encourage 
an interest in a broad range of 
quality, classic and 
contemporary films from around the 
world. The screenings are shown on 
the first Friday of 
the month at the Neighbourhood 
Centre, currently being held at the 
United Church in Camp 
Street.  It's a wonderful opportunity 
to be entertained and to catch up 
with friends.  
On June 4th we will screen "Sexy 
Beast", a UK brilliantly scripted 
crime drama, 
on July 2nd, we have our members' 
choice "Bette Davis" film, and in 
August, 
"The Shining", the unforgettable 
adaptation of  Stephen King's classic 
novel, 
starring Jack Nicholson and Shelley 
Duvall. Come along as our guest, or 
join our society.  
For further information please ring 
James or Brad on 5424 1126 or 
Maria on 5424 1237, we 
look forward to seeing you there! 
 

WORDS IN WINTER 
" A Palette of Words" is seeking 
interest from artists of all 
persuasions tosubmit works for a 
new interactive event for this year's 
festival. Painters,sculptors, 
photographers - all local artists are 
invited to submit works to be shown 
in an interactive exhibition, using art 
to inspire creative writing. Please 
contact Saskia on 54175273 for 
further information.  
"Telling Stories, too". Do you write? 
After last year's success at Radio 
Springs Hotel, we are again looking 
for material to present as part of this 



year's festival, in particular, short 
stories, prose and plays. The 
readings will be rehearsed 
performances in a casual and relaxed 
setting. It's a wonderful opportunity 
to have local talent showcased, and 
we would love to have children 
participate! Please contact Saskia on 
5417 5273 or on 0418 257. 

 

 
TRENTHAM LIONS CLUB 

NEWS 
Monthly Dance Program. 
Old Time Dancing is held on 2nd 
Friday each month in the Trentham 
Mechanics Hall.  Dances start at 
8pm.  Admission is $8 per person, 
including supper and a door prize 
draw. Alternate dances are held in 
aid of the Trentham Historical 
Society and Trentham Lions Club. 
Music by Family Rhythm. Enquiries: 
Elizabeth 5424 1254.  Dates for the 
next few 2009 dances are: 

• June 11th 
• July 9th  
• August 13th 

Farmer’s Market Sat 19th June. 
Third Saturday of each month. @ 
Trentham Town Square - 9 am – 
3pm. STUFF YOUR PANTRY with 
fresh eggs, cheese, fruit and 
vegetables, dips, preserves, wine, 
sourdough & yummy sweet treats. 
Local entertainment, raffles and 
loads of fun. BBQ Roster for June 
will be Lyonville CFA.  Enquiries: 
Tracey 5424 1185 / 0447 836 171. 
Wood Raffles 
Don’t miss your opportunity - $1 
ticket for 1m red gum wood 
delivered.  Each Raffle will run for 3 
weeks.  Raffles will run through 
May, June & July. Tickets sold on 
Saturday mornings, down town in 
High Street shopping area. 1st raffle 
was drawn with winner John Wood, 
who donated it to a worthy cause. 
Well done John!!  Enquiries: John 
5424 1460. 
Lions Spring Festival 
The Festival will be postponed this 
year, but will recommence in a new 
format for 2011 (will be held on the 

same weekend  (1st weekend in 
Oct.). 
Cool Country Fun Run  
As usual will be 3rd Sunday in 

November, (Nov 21st); 
further details to come soon. 
Enq: Jeff 5348 5536. 

Birthday Cakes 
One of Trentham Lions Club 
Activities is our Birthday Cake 
project.  This project is for all people 
aged 80 and over, who live within 
our community; to deliver them a 
Birthday Cake we rely on their 
friends or family to advise US of 
their birthdays.  If you know anyone 
who is not currently on our list and 
they would like to receive a cake, 
please contact Velette 5424 1460. 
 

 NEIGHBOURHOOD 
CENTRE 

Building renovations. 
The building reached lock up in the 
second week of May which has 
allowed us to start exterior painting. 
Roy Capner, Gillian & John Wood 
& Paul McGee have been giving us 
wonderful support painting when 
there is the opportunity. This is not 
the best time of year for painting but 
they are doing a great job. 
  
Activities 
We are now in the last few weeks of 
Term 2 but there is still time to join 
some of our workshops. On the on 
12th of June we will have a Felting 
for Fun workshop with Sarah 
Ricketts. Sarah is a multi award 
winning textile artist. You can find 
examples of her work at 
www.sarahlouisericketts.com. If you 
fancy getting some exercise but 
don’t want to commit to one of our 
term programs why not take this 
opportunity to try some of our 
classes on a sessional basis: daytime 
Yoga classes on a Wednesday 
morning; Egyptian Belly Dance on a 
Friday morning; Women’s or Mixed 
strength training classes on Tuesday 
or Thursday mornings. With Chris & 
Lee offering Line Dancing at the 
Football Ground on a Monday 
evening there is something every day 
of the week. Come along a join in! 
If you want more information then 
drop into the neighbourh ood centre 
or check out our website 
www.ourneighbourhood.org.au. 

Trentham Neighbourhood Centre PO 
Box 96, Trentham,Vic 3458 Tel    
(03) 5424 1354 Fax   (03) 5424 
1354 Email 
trentham@ourneighbourhood.org.au 

Please note our new email address 
 

HARDWARE STORE 
CHANGES 

Well the bush telegraph isn't wrong 
very often  and this time it certainly 
got it right!! For those people who 
took the "guessing game" challenge 
in last month's newsletter and picked 
the new owner of the Hardware 
Store...Congratulations! 
For Trentham's sake it is wonderful 
that this thriving little business will 
continue on, with a local in charge of 
its destiny in the foreseeable future. 
Chrissy has taken on a challenge 
befitting her skills at steering her 
own future and will continue the 
tradition of good service the business 
has become renowned for. 
As in the past we all recognise that 
the Hardware shop does not have 
"Everything" and Chrissy will 
maintain the ideal of "if we don't 
have it , we WILL get it.." Rest 
assured we would not leave our 
thriving "baby" with anyone we did 
not trust...it has been very good to us 
and deserves nothing but the best. 
Thank you to the people of Trentham 
for their support over the last 5 years 
and the preceeding years with 
Trentham Gas Supply, the Hardware 
store and the "Old" supermarket...it 
has been a very interesting and 
successful 20 years. 
Peter, Sharon and Sophie Van 
Rysewyk 
Thank you for the opportunity to 
serve Trentham in a meaningful way, 
in a vital field. Most of you I know 
and I look forward to helping 
everyone. I am thrilled to be able to 
offer Trentham a viable alternative 
to long trips and much petrol wasting 
for their hardware requirements. 
Those people who run accounts will 
be given the opportunity to continue 
in the same way as in the past, no 
need to drive 25km  there and 25km 
back for a length of storwater pipe 
and all the fittings. I promise I will 
try my hardest to keep up the 
standard set so far and learn all I can 
about how to fix a tap and how to 
make paint the colour you want.  



Advice and help in fields I am not 
that well experienced in would be 
tremendously appreciated. A Big 
"thank you" to all those who 
encouraged me on this venture and a 
special thanks to Ian and Cynthia 
who showed me how it was all 
possible. 
I truly thank from the bottom of my 
heart Sharon, Peter and Sophie for 
this new expedition  in which they 
will help me "row the boat" for the 
immediate future...before they go on 
their long awaited "Holiday" 
Chrissy 
 

COUNCILLOR’S CORNER 
Well council is well into the budget 
process for the second time in my 
stint and once again the process isn’t 
that easy. It is a fine balance between 
the rising cost of services and actions 
that the community wishes us to 
take. Submissions closed last month, 
but that doesn’t mean that you can’t 
approach or contact me to discuss 
ideas for the budget before we meet 
to finalise, fine tune and move it as a 
council motion on June the 22nd. I 
have been very grateful for the input 
of various community members and 
welcome any input and expertise 
from the community in the lead up to 
the next budget that may ensure that 
it is as equitable and fully considered 
as possible. 
Thanks to all who have submitted 
footpath survey responses so far, I 
expect to close submissions at the 
end of June and compile the strategy. 
I will invite people to come and see 
the draft before I finalise it. and put 
it to TRATA as a sub-document to 
the community plan to feed into the 
infrastructure budget for council in 
the next two years. As a document 
that has had full community input 
and backing it will have more weight 
than individual submissions direct to 
council, though it may take upto a 
year to get action on the ground. 
sklein@hepburn.vic.gov.au  
0428 33 11 73 
Regards 
Cr Seb Klein 
 

SMALL TOWN WISDOM 
Peter Kenyon, Australia’s 
foremost small town guru, was 
the facilitator for the recent 
Kyneton Conference. Peter 

travels the country dispensing and 
collecting small town wisdom – 
what works? what are the 
ingredients for success? and 
generally stimulating 
communities to action. A lot of 
his message is about encouraging 
people to get involved in their 
community and the change they’d 
like to see happen: “if it is to be, 
it’s up to me”. He also mentioned 
Community Banks several times 
during his presentation. Some of 
the quotes he used include:   
 
“Most	
  communities	
  can	
  often	
  be	
  
compared	
  to	
  a	
  football	
  game	
  
where	
  30,000	
  people,	
  who	
  need	
  
the	
  exercise,	
  turn	
  up	
  to	
  watch	
  
36	
  players	
  who	
  don’t .”	
 (Peter	
  
Kenyon)	
  
	
  
The more people know each 
other's first name, the 
lower the crime rate in the 
neighbourhood. (Robert Putnam) 
 
“Being	
  involved	
  with	
  
community	
  groups	
  and	
  having	
  
strong	
  social	
  networks	
  are	
  as	
  
good	
  for	
  health	
  as	
  healthy	
  food	
  
and	
  exercise”	
  (Department	
  of	
  
Public	
  Health,	
  University	
  of	
  Flinders)	
  
	
  
“Isolation	
  kills	
  more	
  people	
  
each	
  year	
  than	
  tobacco	
  related	
  
diseases.”(Tim	
  Costello)	
  
	
  
“If you want to go faster, go 
alone. If you want to go 
further, go together.” (African 
Proverb) 
 
“I think negative people should 
be taxed. They require an 
incredible amount of energy. 
They're like corgis nibbling at 
your ankles and I'm sure they 
exist to show us the difference 
between heaven and hell.”	
 
(Vicki Buck, former Mayor, 
Christchurch City Council) 
 

When facing a difficult task, 
act as if it is impossible to fail. 
When going after Moby Dick 
bring along the tartare sauce. 
Unknown 
 
If opportunity doesn’t knock, 
build a door. Milton Berle 
 
The future ain’t what it used to 
be! Anon 
And finally, a country welcome 
from a sign outside Branxton . . .  

Branxton Lions Club  
Welcomes Careful Drivers 
We have two cemeteries  

No hospital 
kinder news 

Trentham Kindergarton turns 40 this 
year!! 
We are seeking class photographs 
from the last 40 years for a reunion 
in November – Date TBA. 
Please call Madelene on 54 248 454 
if you have a photograph that could 
be used in a display. 
Photos could also be scanned and 
emailed to: 
thesuttons@internode.on.net 
 

TRENTHAM VISITOR 
INFORMATION CENTRE - 
VOLUNTEERS NEEDED 

WE STILL NEED MORE 
VOLUNTEERS! Please give 3 hours 
of your time each month and you 
will meet new people and make new 
friends, it helps our visitors and 
helps our town. 
Please contact Lori (Ph 54241453) if 
you are able to assist. 
 

TO EVOLVE OR TO 
SUSTAIN, THAT IS THE 

QUESTION. 
Hamlet’s ‘to be or not to be’ still 
haunts us. To fully live out of one’s 
own, true being or to merely exist. 
For Hamlet the choice was between 
the schemes and intrigues of the 
courts and his own integrity/sanity. 
In our time the schemes and 
intrigues play themselves out in the 
tangled web of economic, political 
and ideological interests/powers.  
The beauty of organic ways of 
gardening, land-care, forestry and 
farming is this truth to nature and the 



honesty of its products. When one 
generates and increases living topsoil 
year after year, thereby increasing its 
capacity for water-retention and 
carbon absorption, one is solving 
problems of water shortage and 
greenhouse effects by taking a next 
step in evolution.  
The problem with industrial, 
chemical, bio-technical ways of 
farming etc is that they are at best 
sustainable, i.e. stay one or two steps 
away from total collapse, but do not 
even claim to do anything to prevent 
erosion, soil-degradation or to 
enhance water retention and carbon 
absorption.  
Trentham has taken to the road, is on 
its way…to what? 
Travelling from Silvan to Wandin in 
the hills East of Melbourne, one 
comes across a turn to the right with 
a sign that says: ‘Progress-Road’. 
Straight underneath this is another 
sign, saying: ‘No Through Road’  
In our ‘Hamlet-on-Trent’ 
Shakespeare’s ‘”To be or not to be” 
has become a question of “Evolve or 
not evolve”.  
Henk Bak 
 
ABOUT THIS NEWSLETTER 
The Trentham Community 
Newsletter is published the first 
week of every month except 
January. Guidelines for its 
Editorial Policy include: 
To inform the community of news 
and coming events that will 
contribute to building community 
well-being. 
To promote a positive image of 
Trentham and its community. 
To contribute to the historical 
record. 
To provide a medium for 
advertising services and trades 
offered to the community. 
Submissions need to be text in a 
mail program or in Microsoft Word 
only, and any considered 
counterproductive to our policy may 
not be published. Deadline date for 
all submissions is strictly the 20th 
of the previous month. Word limit 
for contributed articles is 200 
words. We wish to acknowledge 
Catherine King MHR and her staff 
for donating the time and resources 
to print our newsletter. Future 
editions will only be delivered to 

residents in the township zone and 
all others will need to collect it - it is 
available for collection from the 
Trentham Newsagency, Trentham 
Supermarket, Trentham Fish & 
Chips and Takeaway, Petrol & Stuff  
and the Visitor Info. Centre.  
* The next issue will be July and 
the closing date for submissions is 
20th June; they can be sent 
preferably by email to the editor, 
ianlyn@ internode.on.net or to 108 
Mulcahy’s Road Trentham 3458   
TRATA Committee: President: Ian 
MacBean, Sue Bruton, Gwenda 
Dickens, Steve Manifold, Georgie 
Patterson, Andy Robertson, Lori 
Victorsen, Bob White, Ian Williams 
TRATA Mail address, PO Box 166, 
Trentham 3458 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 
FOR SALE 
LOCAL   FIREWOOD 

Already split and dry, ready to 
take away. $65 per cu. metre or 
will deliver locally for $75 cu. mt. 
Please contact Jerry, ph.54241223 
 

SERVING ANIMALS AND PEOPLE 
MS SARAH JAYNE HOGG 

CONSULTATIONS AVAILABLE BY 
APPOINTMENT AT 

14 HIGH STREET, TRENTHAM 
AND COBB & CO 

TEAROOMS,BLACKWOOD 
RADIONICS PRACTITIONER 

AND MAP FACILITATOR 
EMAIL: sarjay@iprimus.com.au 
SNAIL MAIL: 14 HIGH STREET 

           TRENTHAM 
                VICTORIA 3458 

www.the healingarts.com.au 
 



 

ALCIRA	
  CATTERY	
  
We care for cats 

Large pens 
Quality food 

Professional loving care 
Amblers Lane, East Trentham 

Ph: 5424 1623 
 

 
Tudor Roses Timeless Threads 

Fabric, Threads, Haberdashery, 
 Quilting, mail order,eBay store 

 & speciality dyed fabrics 
Studio:  41 Park Street, Trentham 3458 

Open Friday & Saturday 11.00am to 4.00pm 
And anytime by appointment, please call 

Tamara on 54241475   Mobile 0429 339600 
Email: tudor.roses@yahoo.com.au 

 
 

 

 
TRENTHAM HOTEL 
Meals 7 days (Lunch & Dinner).  
    Wed night $14 parmas  
    Thurs night $12 special menu 
Specials Board constantly changing 
Live Entertainment 
Beer Garden 
Children’s Play Area 
Function Room for Hire 
Affordable Accommodation 
 
 

31-35 High Street, Trentham 
Ph. 5424 1303 

 
 
 

 
 

 

JIM DICKERSON 
HAULAGE 

 
HAY CARTAGE 
TIMBER CARTAGE 
SCRAP METAL 
COLLECTIONS 

 
(0428) 590414 

5424 1349 
AUTO DETAILING 

Bookings required 
Leonie Dickerson 

Quality detailing 
1 Albert St. TRENTHAM 

Mob: 0427 744 326 
 
 
 

TRENTHAM PETROL 
& STUFF 
Tel: 5424 1611 

Corner Victoria & Market Sts. 
 

OPEN 8am- 6pm Mon – Sat 
            9am – 6pm Sunday 

- Eftpos facilities available 
- Petrol, oil, lubricants etc. 
- Bulk kero 
- Mower blades, chainsaw 

chains etc. 
- Soft drinks & milk 
- Firewood permits 
- Rustic garden ornaments & 

artist supplies 
- Range of sunglasses 
- Plants 
- Live bait 
- Bags of redgum & kindling  
- Stock food 

 

                                                     

TRENTHAM PLUMBING 
                                            

  
New Homes & Maintenance 

Septic Tanks & Sewerage 
Roofing & Gasfitting 

Rain Tank Installation 
Call Barry Hourigan for a Quote 

or to ask about a new 
Heat-Pump SolarHot Water 

Service 
2175 Trentham Falls Rd, Trentham 

Mob. 0428 507 872 or  
Ph. 5424 1603 

www.trenthamplumbing.com.au 

 
37 Vincent Street 
Daylesford  3460 
Ph: 5348 2094 

 
Servicing the Trentham 

district for 15 years 
 

Free delivery every 
Thursday to Trentham and 

Blackwood  
Highest quality guaranteed 



Trentham Market 
Vendors and Visitors 

Wanted 

Every 4th Sunday of the month at the 

old Railway Station - next market 

Sunday 27th June.  Please 

support your local market  
Operated by the Trentham Residents 

& Traders Association Inc. 

A Trentham Community initiative 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

                
 

 

Raoul Kent 
REMEDIAL MASSAGE 

 
3 MARKET STREET, 
(BEHIND HOUSE), 

TRENTHAM, VIC. 3458 
 

PH:  0418 393 493 
 
 
 
 
 

Seamstress	
  
Available	
  for	
  alterations	
  

and	
  repairs,	
  reasonable	
  

rates,	
  phone	
  for	
  quotes	
  	
  

Sheryl	
  Lamb	
  	
  

54241592	
  
 

 

age-defying skincare 
GET THE LOOK 

 
Aloe Vera Based Skin CareAustralian Owned 
Certified Organic CollectionAustralian Made 

 
Receive a complimentary facial and 

Non-Surgical Face Lift experience when 
you mention this advertisement 

 

Individual and 
Group Consultations Available 

 

Pauline Nolan 0418 974 803 
41 Victoria Street, Trentham 5424 1573 

 

http://gracefulescape.promastore.com.au 

 



Trentham Coming Events.   
JUNE	
  2010	
  

DAY	
   DATE	
   TIME	
   DESCRIPTION	
  

EACH	
  

TUES	
  

Ex	
  School	
  

Holidays	
  

10-­‐11.30	
  

am	
  

Trentham	
  Playgroup	
  @	
  Mechanics	
  Hall.	
  	
  Cost	
  $3	
  p/family.	
  Bring	
  a	
  piece	
  of	
  fruit	
  to	
  share	
  for	
  

morning	
  tea.	
  Enq:	
  Jill	
  5424	
  1591.	
  

FRI	
   4TH	
   7.30	
  pm	
   Trentham	
  Film	
  Society	
  venue	
  Uniting	
  Church.	
  New	
  members	
  welcome.	
  Your	
  first	
  screening	
  

FREE	
  &	
  includes	
  cuppa.	
  Showing	
  	
  	
  “Sexy	
  Beast”.	
  	
  Enq:	
  James/Brad	
  5424	
  1354,	
  5424	
  1126.	
  

SAT	
   5TH	
   9.30am—

1pm	
  

Community	
  Mini	
  Market	
  @	
  Uniting	
  Church	
  Hall.	
  	
  A	
  small	
  community	
  market	
  with	
  craft	
  and	
  

home	
  baking.	
  	
  Enq:	
  5424	
  1354.	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  1st	
  Saturday	
  of	
  each	
  month.	
  

MON	
   7TH	
   7.30	
  pm	
   Trentham	
  Sustainability	
  Group	
  meets	
  1st	
  Monday	
  each	
  month	
  @	
  Railway	
  Station.	
  A	
  forum	
  

for	
  information,	
  raising	
  community	
  awareness	
  and	
  current	
  initiatives	
  on	
  sustainable	
  living.	
  	
  
All	
  welcome.	
  	
  Enq:	
  Glenda	
  5424	
  1727.	
  

FRI	
   11TH	
   7.30	
  pm	
   Old	
  Time	
  Dance	
  @	
  Mechanics	
  Hall.	
  8	
  pm.	
  $8	
  pp	
  including	
  supper	
  &	
  door	
  prize.	
  Spot	
  prizes.	
  
Music	
  by	
  Family	
  rhythm.	
  	
  2nd	
  Friday	
  each	
  month.	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  Enq:	
  Elizabeth	
  5424	
  1254.	
  

MON	
  Holiday	
  
Queen’s	
  B’day	
  

14TH	
   7.30	
  pm	
   T.R.A.T.A.	
  –	
  Trentham	
  Residents	
  &	
  Traders	
  Association,	
  Meeting	
  @Historical	
  Railway	
  Mtg	
  

room.	
  	
  Enq:	
  Ian	
  	
  5424	
  1727.	
  

SAT	
   19TH	
   9am-­‐1pm	
   Trentham	
  Farmers	
  Market	
  @	
  Trentham	
  Town	
  Square.	
  	
  	
  Local	
  produce,	
  entertainment,	
  

sausage	
  sizzle,	
  fresh	
  market	
  supplies.	
  	
  Every	
  3rd	
  SATURDAY	
  of	
  month.	
  	
  Enq:	
  Tracey	
  5424	
  
1185	
  ,	
  (m)	
  0419	
  528	
  458.	
  “Trentham	
  Made”	
  market	
  @	
  the	
  Cosmo	
  footpath,	
  selling	
  hand	
  

crafted	
  items	
  made	
  In	
  and	
  Around	
  Trentham.	
  	
  Stalls	
  available.	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  3rd	
  Saturday	
  of	
  each	
  
month.	
  	
  	
  Enq:	
  	
  Ruth	
  5424	
  1470	
  or	
  Simone	
  5424	
  1603.	
  

MON	
   21ST	
   9am	
   FREE	
  BUS	
  TO	
  WENDOUREE.	
  3rd	
  MON	
  of	
  each	
  Month.	
  	
  Community	
  Link	
  Program.	
  Departs	
  
Trentham	
  9am.	
  Bookings	
  are	
  essential.	
  	
  	
  	
  Enq:	
  Judith	
  5368	
  6697.	
  

SAT	
   26TH	
   	
   Trentham	
  District	
  Football	
  Netball	
  Club	
  -­‐	
  	
  HOME	
  GAME	
  –	
  Sportsground.	
  Trentham	
  v	
  
Talbot.	
  Enq:	
  Secretary	
  5424	
  1491.	
  

SUN	
   27TH	
   9am-­‐3pm	
   Trentham	
  TRATA	
  Market	
  @	
  Historical	
  Railway	
  Grounds,	
  Victoria	
  St.,	
  Every	
  4th	
  Sunday	
  of	
  
each	
  month.	
  	
  Enq:	
  	
  Gwenda	
  5424	
  8223.	
  

	
   	
   	
   JULY	
  2010	
  
FRI	
   2ND	
  	
   7.30pm	
   Trentham	
  Film	
  Society	
  venue	
  Uniting	
  Church.	
  New	
  members	
  welcome.	
  Your	
  first	
  screening	
  

FREE	
  &	
  includes	
  cuppa.	
  Showing	
  “Hidden”.	
  Enq:	
  James/Brad	
  5424	
  1354,	
  5424	
  1126.	
  

SAT	
   3TH	
   9am-­‐1pm	
   Community	
  Mini	
  Market	
  @	
  Uniting	
  Church	
  Hall.	
  A	
  small	
  community	
  market	
  with	
  craft	
  and	
  

home	
  baking.	
  Enq:	
  5424	
  1354.	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  1st	
  Saturday	
  of	
  each	
  month.	
  

MON	
   5TH	
   7.30	
  PM	
   Trentham	
  Sustainability	
  Group	
  meets	
  1st	
  Monday	
  each	
  month	
  @	
  Railway	
  Station.	
  A	
  forum	
  

for	
  information,	
  raising	
  community	
  awareness	
  and	
  current	
  initiatives	
  on	
  sustainable	
  living.	
  	
  
All	
  welcome.	
  	
  Enq::	
  Glenda	
  5424	
  1727.	
  

FRI	
   9TH	
   7.30	
  pm	
   Old	
  Time	
  Dance	
  @	
  Mechanics	
  Hall.	
  8pm.	
  $8	
  pp	
  including	
  supper	
  &	
  door	
  prize.	
  Spot	
  prizes.	
  	
  
Music	
  by	
  Family	
  rhythm.	
  2nd	
  Friday	
  each	
  month.	
  	
  Enq:	
  Elizabeth	
  5424	
  1254.	
  

MON	
   12th	
   7.30	
  pm	
   T.R.A.T.A.	
  –	
  Trentham	
  Residents	
  &	
  Traders	
  Association,	
  Meeting	
  @	
  

Historical	
  Railway	
  Mtg	
  room.	
  Enq:	
  Ian	
  	
  5424	
  1727.	
  

EACH	
  

TUES	
  

Ex	
  School	
  

Holidays	
  

10-­‐11.30	
  

am	
  

Trentham	
  Playgroup	
  @	
  Mechanics	
  Hall.	
  	
  Cost	
  $3	
  p/family.	
  Bring	
  a	
  piece	
  of	
  fruit	
  to	
  share	
  for	
  

morning	
  tea.	
  Enq:	
  Jill	
  5424	
  1591.	
  

SAT	
   17TH	
   9am-­‐1pm	
   Trentham	
  Farmers	
  Market	
  @	
  Trentham	
  Town	
  Square.	
  	
  	
  Local	
  produce,	
  entertainment,	
  

sausage	
  sizzle,	
  fresh	
  market	
  supplies.	
  	
  Every	
  3rd	
  SATURDAY	
  of	
  month.	
  	
  	
  	
  Enq:	
  Tracey	
  5424	
  
1185	
  	
  or	
  (m)	
  0419	
  528	
  458.“Trentham	
  Made”	
  Market	
  @	
  the	
  Cosmo	
  footpath,	
  selling	
  hand	
  

crafted	
  items	
  made	
  in	
  and	
  around	
  Trentham.	
  Stalls	
  available.	
  3rd	
  Saturday	
  of	
  each	
  month.	
  
Enq:	
  	
  Ruth	
  5424	
  1470	
  or	
  Simone	
  5424	
  1603.	
  

SUN	
   18TH	
   	
   Trentham	
  District	
  Football	
  Netball	
  Club	
  –	
  HOME	
  GAME	
  –	
  Sportsground.	
  Trentham	
  v	
  
Campbells	
  Creek.	
  Enq:	
  Secretary	
  5424	
  1491.	
  

MON	
   19th	
   9	
  am	
   FREE	
  BUS	
  TO	
  WENDOUREE.	
  3rd	
  MON	
  of	
  each	
  Month.	
  	
  Community	
  Link	
  Program.	
  	
  Departs	
  
Trentham	
  9am.	
  Bookings	
  are	
  essential.	
  Enq:	
  Judith	
  5368	
  6697.	
  

SUN	
   25TH	
  	
   9	
  am	
  –	
  

3pm	
  

Trentham	
  TRATA	
  Market	
  @	
  Historical	
  Railway	
  Grounds,	
  Victoria	
  St.,	
  Every	
  4th	
  Sunday	
  of	
  

each	
  month.	
  	
  Enq:	
  Gwenda	
  5424	
  8223.	
  

NOTE: To add or change information in this events column please contact-Velette 5424 1460 or vmarion@iprimus.com.au 


